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PRINCIPALõS MESSAGE 

September provided the St. J ohn The Evangelist School community  

 with the opportunity to collectiv ely establish school and cl ass 

routines promoting a safe and engaging learning envi r onment in a new 

school building . Reorganization  also took place from JK to grade 6 to 

address an increase in enrollment. September also marked the 

beginning of a variety  of spots, cl ubs, and activities , including Cross 

Country , The Leadership Team and Terr y Fox School Walk.  

During th e month of October , we will be celebrating the Virtue of 

Gratitude and the message that being thankful allows us to 

appreciate each other is instilled in daily interactions with our 

students. October also celebrates and give thanks for our teachers, 

ECEs and custodians, who collaboratively endeavour to create a 

positive place for learning.  

EQAO and CAT4 achievement scores have been received and will be  

distributed shortly to the parents . The assessments indicate that 

our students did well in literacy. Numeracy achievement is lower and 

therefore, our focus  this year will be to identify, develop and 

implement strategies for student success in numeracy.  

 

We wish all  of our families a Happy Thanksgiving.  

 

Yours in Christ,  

 

 

 

 

Antonietta Grossi  

Principal 
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SUPERINTENDENT ā 

Daniel Di Giorgio  416-512-3410 

TRUSTEE ā 

St. John The Evangelist Church    416-241-0133 
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 PARISH ā 

R. Cesario ï Chair 
 

CSPC CHAIR ā 
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CPIC (PARENT ENGAGEMENT - TCDSB) ā 

www.tcdsb.org/oapce-toronto 

OAPCE TORONTO (PROVINCIAL VOICE FOR PARENTS) ā 

476 8:30am-3:00pm 
11:15am-
12:15pm 

ENROLLMENT  HOURS OF OPERATION          LUNCH HOUR  

 

NEW REGISTRANTS 
WELCOME 

Apply online: soar.tcdsb.org 

Call 416-393-5244 or the TCDSB 
Admissions Department at  
416-222-8282, ext. 2383. 

For general information about the 
Toronto Catholic District School Board, 
please visit the website at 
www.tcdsb.org 

Stay in touch with the latest news 
throughout the school year: 
Follow @TCDSB on Twitter and 
@SJECES 

http://www.tcdsb.org/cpic
http://www.tcdsb.org/oapce-toronto
http://www.tcdsb.org/
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CSPC 2019-2020 EXECUTIVE  

On September 18, 2019, our CSPC elected our new 

CSPC Executive. We welcome and congratulate:  

Rosemary Cesario ð Chair 

Elena Fiadzinu ð Vice Chair/Secretary  

Alex Banados ð Treasure r  

Our Catholic School Parent Council is an integral part 

of our school community. All parents and staff are 

most welcome to attend any and all of the meetings. 

If you are unable to attend meeting s, please sponsor 

CSPC events by attending, or even volunteering some 

of your time to help out. Everyone is welcome.  

A very special thank you to Dave Bennett who has 

been a member of our CSPC and guiding th e 

community through the journey to our new school 

which has finally happened!! There are no words to 

explain how much you have done for us and the time 

you have spent on this project and this is greatly 

appreciated. We wish you all the best and hope to 

still see you around. Thank you Dave, until next tim e! 

 

Next CSPC meeting: October 16, 2019  in the 

Multi - Purpose Room ð Babysitting will be  provided.  

 

HEALTH AND SAFETY  

Safe Arrival of Children Safety is one of our primary 

concerns. Staff will be on duty to supervise the 

children at 8:15 a.m. Please be advised that children 

should arrive at the school no earlier than 8:15 a.m.  

End of Day Pick Up   

St. John The E vangelist Catholic dismisses at 3: 00 

p.m. It is the responsibility of the parent to make 

arrangements for students to be picked up on time. 

We understand that emergencies and delays happen 

occasionally, but please keep in mind that our office 

staff cannot always keep a close eye on children that 

are left behind, and we do not want to  

compromise their safety  

 

ATTENDANCE, PUNCTUALITY, AND PREPARATION   

The Education Act states that students must attend 

school regularly and punctually. If you r child is 

absent please use the following op tions: call 1-833 -

251-3286 or go online to go.schoolmessenger.ca or 

SchoolMessenger M obile App. Students who arrive 

late for school must check in with the main office to 

ensure safe arrival and to help in keeping accurate 

attendance profiles. Attendance referrals will be 

sent to the Social Worker. Students are expected  to 

arrive prior to the bell. All students are to arrive 

prepared to work and learn. Preparation includes the 

completion of daily assignments that are done to the 

best if the individual studentõs ability. Preparation 

also implies that the student devotes a ppropriate 

time to study for test  

 

ACCIDENTS  

Despite the constant reminders and attention given 

to issues of safety, occasional accidents do happen. 

In the case of minor accidents (cuts, scrapes) band 

aids and ice will be provided. In the event that a chil d 

continues to experience discomfort or is in distress, 

it is the schoolõs practice to notify the 

parent/guardian. It is absolutely imperative that the 

school has, at all times, an up -to -date telephone 

number for your home and work, as well as numbers 

for your emergency contact person.  

 

VISITORS TO OUR SCHOOL   

All visitors to the school are asked to report to the 

office upon entering the school. Visitors are welcome, 

however, for the safety of our students, we need to 

know who is in our school and the reason for the visit. 

Once approved, you will be asked to wear a Visitor 

Pass lanyard. 

 

AGENDAS  

We encourage ongoing dialogue with the home, and we 

rely on your assistance to reinforce at home the good 

work and study habits which we will be promoting at 

school. The agendas are used by the students in 

grades 1 ð 8 and include important information such 

as school routines and rules, and are an excellent 

organizational/ communication tool. The cost of the 

agendas are $7.00. Communication was sent home in 

September regarding the purchase of the agendas. 

Please contact your childõs teacher for agendas. 
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CURRICULUM NIGHT AND WELCOME BBQ  

Curriculum Night has been scheduled for October 10, 

2019. All parents are welcome to meet with their 

child(ren)õs teacher to learn about the curriculum. We 

will begin at 6:00 in the gym for a welcome 

presentation.  Also, at 5:00 p.m. our CSPC members 

will hosting a welcome BBQ in the school playground 

area. Please join us! 

 

 

PICTURE DAY  - Wednesday, October 23, 2019  

Due to the increase in school enrollment and 

classroom reorganization our school picture day has 

been rescheduled to October 23, 2019.  Picture 

retake day is scheduled for November 12, 2019.  

 

STUDENT LEADERS 

 Once again this year the Leadership Team will be 

involved in many exciting activities during this school 

year. The team will be assisting with organizing Food 

Drives, Dances and other various activities.  Thank 

you to Ms. Pasquali and Ms. Renda for leading this 

great team.   

 

STUDENT MEDICAL INFORMATION  

Kindly provide the school with any information 

regarding medical conditions that your child may 

have, or conditions they may be affected by, to 

enable us to assist your child if a medical emergency 

arises.  

 

ADMINIST RATION OF MEDICATION AT SCHOOL  

From time to time students may need to take 

prescription medication at school. In order for this 

to take place, parents/guardians and physicians will 

need to complete and sign the appropriate Special 

Services Medical Forms w hich can be requested 

through the school secretary. The aim of these 

forms is to ensure that any medication that is being 

administered at school is carried out as prescribed 

by the attending physician. Unfortunately, n on-

prescription medication WILL NOT be  administered 

to students, nor should they be sent to school.  

EPI-PEN DROP OFF  

If your child has an Epi -pen that was picked up at the 

end of the school year, please ensure it is sent back 

to the office  (with the appropriate completed 

medical forms) . Studen ts with epi -pens are required 

to keep one on them at all times, and the school is to 

have one in the office.  

 

TERRY FOX SCHOOL RUN/WALK DAY  

On Thursday, September 2 6th,  

St. John the Evangelist School joined thousands of 

schools across Ontario in the annu al Terry Fox 

National School Run Campaign raising funds for 

cancer research. Our goal is to surpass last yearõs 

contribution and we look forward to achieving this 

goal with the full participation of the school 

community. We look forward to continuing our q uest 

to keeping Terryõs dream to find a cure for cancer 

alive. Thank you to Officerõs Barnhardt, Small, and 

Patarak for helping to keep us safe  during  our walk !

 
 

 

WE DAY  

This year we sent grade 8 students to the Me to We 

day to Scotiabank Arena on September 19, 2019. The 

students took part in a very moving and engaging 

experience throughout the day. They returned with a 

great deal of enthusiasm to implement the ideas they 

lear ned. We look forward to implementing these 

initiatives . 
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WE SCARE HUNGER - FOOD DRIVE  

Once again th is year, our schoo l will come together to 

collect food to help òscare away hungeró. We will hold a 

non-perishable food collection  to contribute to our local 

community and ra ise awareness of the r oot causes of 

hunger. St udents are asked to don at e two items as their  

admission to attend the Halloweõen school dance on October 

31, 2019. 

 

 

PROGRESS REPORTS 

Your childõs progress report will be coming home on 

November 11th, 201 9. Parent -Teacher Conferences will be 

held during the week of November 11th. Friday, November 

15, 2019 will be a professional Activity Day. (NO SCHOOL)  

 

MESSAGE FROM ST. JOHN THE E VANGELIST 

CATHOLIC CHURCH 

 

We are happy to provide the  following 

opportunity/ information  f rom our church to help deepen 

you and your child(ren) õs fa ith.  
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Grade 8 Parents/Guardian s: 

The following are important dates for your child(ren) õs high school applications.  
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